
December 1, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, December 1, 1982 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on 

Hoffman Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved as presented by Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, carried.   

 Al Schroeder of King Road, who is Mt. Joy Township’s Representative on the 

Gettysburg Rec Board, was present to ask that the supervisors consider giving as much 

money as they are able for the year 1983.   

 The Earl Cool plans on Bowers Road was approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Hilbert, carried.   

 Work on Bowers Road is almost completed.   

 Work on Speelman Road - there is a tile to be put in yet.    

 A letter was read from Bill Hill - LHMA Rep. From Mt. Joy Township - he would 

like to resign or take a leave of absence.  Supervisors to check to see how much longer  his 

term is and then they will decide which course of action they will follow.   

 Adams County Commissioners - Street signs will be erected at intersections of state 

and township roads.  Township will erect signs at the cost of the county.  The repair, 

maintenance, and replacement of the signs will be a local responsibility.  This is a one-time 

offer!  Supervisors agreed to participate in this program and will contact Callanbach.   

 The treasurer’s bond was set at $125,000.00 by the supervisors.  Supervisors 

decided to acquire this bond through Hockley and O’Donnell (with whom we have all of 

our other insurance) in lieu of Bergdale.   

 A motion was made to adopt the 1983 budget by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Re-organizational meeting will be held on January 3, 1983 at 7 p.m.  

 Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


